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There were no members of the public in attendance and wishing to speak, the Chairman closed the public 
comment period. 
 

Closed Session 
 

At 6:04 p.m., the Chairman moved to enter a closed session for discussion of the award of a public contract 

involving the expenditure of funds, including interviews of bidders or offerors, and discussion of the terms or scope of 
such contract, were discussion in an open session would adversely affect the bargaining position or negotiating strategy of 

the public body. Mr. Beall moved and Mr. Dickinson provided the second. The board unanimously approved. 
 
At 6:24 p.m., the meeting returned to open session, and the following certification was unanimously adopted 
by the members: “Pursuant to 2.2-3712(D) of the Virginia Freedom of Information Act, it is hereby certified 
that to the best of each Member’s knowledge, (1) only public business matters lawfully exempted from the 
open meeting requirements of the Act, and (2) only public business matters identified in the motion by which 
this closed meeting was convened were heard, discussed, or considered by Alexandria Renew Enterprises.” 
Motion was made by Mr. Beall and seconded by Ms. Turner. All Members present voted via roll call: 

 
Mr. Hill    Aye 
Mr. Johnson   Aye 
Mr. Dickinson   Aye 
Mr. Beall   Aye 
Ms. Turner   Aye 

 
There were no additional questions or comments and the Chairman moved to the Consent Calendar. 
 

Consent Calendar 
 

A. Review and Approve Minutes from the February 19, 2019 Board Meeting 
 
Mr. Hill requested that members review the Consent Calendar. There were no changes. Mr. Johnson 
moved approval and Ms. Turner seconded. The Board unanimously approved the Consent Calendar. 
 
There being no additional discussion, the Chairman moved to Unfinished Business. 

 
Unfinished Business 

 
A. Unfinished Business 

 
Proposed Rates Follow-up Discussion 
The Chairman recognized Ms. Pallansch. She briefly reviewed the rates presentation from the February 
19 Board meeting. She noted that $25 million was added to legislation for the Alexandria Combined 
Sewer Overflow (CSO). It was undetermined when and to what extent this would have any effect on 
AlexRenew rates. 
 
Mr. Theerman and Mr. Ori briefly reviewed AlexRenew’s Tenets of Board Rate Policy and the three 
options presented to the Finance and Audit Committee for AlexRenew’s rate increase.  
 
Option #1 recovers 100% of the costs through an increase in AlexRenew’s base charge. Impacts include 
high revenue stability. This Option is preferred by bond rating agencies. It has a greater financial 
impact on low flow customers. Option #2 recovers 100% of costs through an increase in the flow 








